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TO HEARTBEAT INTERNATIONAL MISSIONS,  
 
Greetings in Christ wonderful name! 
 
Praise God for the successful 2nd mission anniversary of Riverside Baptist Mission,Bangag Lallo Cagayan. We have some visitors and 
it was a great encouragement for our members. We invited a guest speaker to share the message of God. 
 

 
 
 

mailto:lmbmis@yahoo.com/


 
Spiritual and physical feeding among tribal children and parents along the highway while they are selling some of their agricultural 
products to meet their needs.We are planning to visit them in their village and build a bamboo chapel. All of them professed in the 
Lord Jesus Christ as their Saviour. 
 

 
 
We are praying again for the  for the  of the building to finish it. The left side will be the audio room 
and restrooms, there is a big sliding window over where we put the audio room and there are two unfinished restrooms. This 
extension also a two story proposed plan to build .The second story will serve as a kitchen. 

 
The right side extension will be the pastoral chamber with family and the upstairs will be the missionaries and pastors guest 

rooms.As you see the building upstaisr there is a big door to be connected to the pastoral chamber and guest rooms.  

 
It’s been a wonderful blessing, that during the two years pandemic time, by His grace we were able to build a worship building and 
on the second floor the Sunday school rooms for youth and children and the third room also serve as my office where we are staying 
temporarily while waiting to have our pastoral chamber completed. 
Again, thank you for the regular support sent to our Heartbeat office at Tennessee. God bless. 
Pray for my plan to use my remaining US visa( to be expired by November 2023.)Considering to travel by January 2023 .Include my 
arthritis to get well soon. PRAY FOR OUR TWO DAUGHTERS WHO ARE PRESENTLY STUDYING IN BIBLE COLLEGE. GOD BLESS. 
 
IN HIS MINISTRY, 
 
BRO. FREDELITO FARINAS AND FAMILY 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


